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States have been raising concerns over label language for multiple years

EPA offered states the opportunity to comment on label language prior to EPA 
approval of the labels.  

Intent was to prevent product labels from creating enforcement issues for SLAs
due to unenforceable label language

EPA to submit labels to states for review when EPA was nearing the completion 
of the review of products 

SLA Involvement Prior to Finalizing Label Language
The History
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Bayer’s new AI undergoing review at EPA was selected for 1st project 

Thiencarbazone-methyl (herbicide) 
Three labels reviewed (ag, turf and  technical)

4 members of POM volunteered (?): 
Laura Quakenbush (CO), 
Cary Giguere (VT), 
Steve Foss (WA), 
Dave Scott (IN)

Cooperative initiative by EPA and SFIREG to allow SLAs more input on label 
language.  1st project phase target new AIs

EPA intends to continue process using the POM for various types of label 
reviews (review for general use directions, review for specific chemical-
related issues, review for enforceability)

EPA to expand to new uses of existing products

SLA Involvement Prior to Finalizing Label Language
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POM Comments (L. Quakenbush)
The review took much longer than anticipated.
Much of the review focused on enforceable vs unenforceable 
language for protection of human health and/or the environment.
Some comments focused on label format consistency (not language)
Need labels in editable format to facilitate review process 

Direct interaction with the registrant would be useful.

The registrant and EPA must consider the intent and enforceability of 
statements containing “should”, “may”, “avoid”, etc. and rephrase 
where necessary.
EPA should specify at the beginning what is in scope and out of scope

– too much time spent reviewing standardized sections (WPS, Ag use
recommendations)

SLAs would like feedback from EPA on which suggestions were 
incorporated into the final label, and the reasoning for those not 
accepted by the Agency.

SLA Involvement Prior to Finalizing Label Language
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EPA Comments 
(D. Kenny, D. Stubbs)

Found the comments from 
POM valuable.

Noted that many were 
incorporated by the registrant
(BCS) in revised draft label.

Will incorporate SLA comments 
into the training being planned 
for EPA product reviewers 
and for the industry.

Not all suggestions by the SLAs could be 
required by EPA, even tho they were 
valuable

SLA Involvement Prior to Finalizing Label Language
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Bayer’s response
Valuable exercise – initial concerns that this would delay the 
approval process by EPA but the States met the deadline and 
EPA’s review was not delayed
Many of suggestions by SLAs were incorporated
Some of the suggestions were not feasible

– EPA mandated language
Helped convince business to 
rethink historical language
For future projects –
trilateral discussions 
between EPA, SLAs
and registrant at beginning.
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